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DRAFT MINUTES

These are the Draft Minutes of the meeting of the Board of Health  of North Plainfield, NJ held on Monday, 26 September 2011.  Every attempt has been made to make these minutes as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.  However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as an official account of the actions of the Governing Body occurring at an actual meeting.  If changes are approved, revised minutes will be posted to the website and/or provided with changes as announced at a future meeting. 

MINUTES of the meeting of the Board of Health of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, September 26, 2011 at 7:39 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Board Members:
Mary H. Forbes
Lawrence La Ronde

Everett Merrill 

Frank Righetti 




Douglas M. Singleterry





Frank “Skip” Stabile, Chairman


Also Present:

Michael Giordano Jr., Mayor





David Hollod, Borough Administrator   

Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney 




Richard K. Phoenix, Board Secretary


ABSENT:

Board Members:
Robert E. Hitchcock (excused)


The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Mr. La Ronde. 

Moment of Silence in Honor of the Men and Women Serving in Our Armed Forces

Board Chairman Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is a meeting of the Board of Health of the Borough of North Plainfield.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star Ledger and WKMB Radio on September 14, 2011 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."


PUBLIC COMMENT:  No comments.   

DISCUSSION:

1.  HEALTH DEPARTMENT UPDATE – John A. Horensky, Director, Somerset County Department of Health was present.  Mr. Horensky detailed the Somerset County Health Department’s response to the aftermath of Hurricane Irene.  From a public health point of view, the Borough was affected more by electrical outages than anything else.  Fifty-three inspections were required and food had to be thrown out at five different establishments.  Somerset County sent out two individuals, Dave DeRosa and Dawn Prandi.  No food-borne illnesses were reported.  


Somerset County has prepared health supplies for first responders.  Tetanus and Hepatitis B vaccinations are available at no charge; clinics will be run as needed.  A draft agreement has been prepared as the current contract expires December 31, 2011.  Somerset County has taken over the licensing procedure for local establishments as the forms are now downloadable and the Borough’s Health Office collects the fees.  The contract with the Visiting Nurses’ Association to render child clinics in North Plainfield will remain; efforts are being made to include adult vaccinations for flu and pneumonia in the future.  


Mr. Horensky announced that he is retiring effective September 30, 2011 after 37 years in County government.  He thanked the Council for the opportunity to work with North Plainfield and wished everyone the best. Mrs. Forbes thanked Mr. Horensky for his service to the town.  Mr. Bernstein explained that North Plainfield entered into their first agreement with Somerset County eleven years ago because of Mr. Horensky and he deserves the credit for its success.  Mayor Giordano thanked Mr. Horensky for his years of service to the Borough.              

Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Merrill and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 7:57 p.m.
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